
 
 
 
 
NOARC Membership Meeting 
Jan 23, 2025 
 
 
 

The meeting was brought to order at 7:05 
 
John presented the Treasury report. 
John shared a spreadsheet showing last year's expenses.  (See following pages) 
He made the point of comparing basic ongoing expenses along with one time expenses, which 
amounted to $1754 and $1300 respectfully, totalling $3054. 
 
Using the 2024 expenses/income and budgeting them into 2025 with a possibility of an 
additional outlay for sharing some of the expense for the new tower of approximately $5000, it 
would leave a deficit of $3876. 
 
John made it clear that the income of te ne ke sale has dropped by 40% from 2022 with a 
projected sales for 2025 of only $1215.  Sales in 2022 was $2901. 
 
It was decided to advertise in QRP Quarterly. 
 
John also will be listing on the reflector items available to purchase from Hank Reikels estate. 
 
By-Laws update 
I informed members that the By-law is in for another rewrite and a completion date has not been 
established because the person that is doing the rewrite is recovering from surgery.  Review 
date with the board will be established before the next membership meeting. 
 
Memberships Programs, 
No specific program was identified for February.  It was made clear that Ben Doctor did a 
fantastic job over the past two years, but the board, specifically the Activities Director, needs to 
have feedback from the members as to what they would like to see. Since there are new 
members coming in, it may be necessary to redo some programs.  
 
 
Meeting adjourn at 8:07 
 
Meeting minutes submitted by Tom Nuyens 



  
 



 


